Information at monthly meeting on 27 June 2019

Member travel:

The response to the travel suggestions is unfortunately very poor so far.

The trip to Extremadura and Portugal takes place with 16 or 17 members of the AVIB. In
addition there are some participants from other associations.

Current collection of signatures:

In August last year, all members of the local council decided on a southern bypass in order
to relieve the village of considerable through traffic. This new road will pass through unde-
veloped areas and go from the road to Teulada (CV 740), past the Ecopark to the road to
Javea.

On June 6, a very weakened version was voted on, because the new road would lead
through arable land or vines of local councils or their family members. This although last
year all had already voted unanimously on it.

On request of other associations we take part in this signature collection.

Tomorrow (28.06.) Local council meeting:

Vote on raising the salary of the Alcalde (mayor) from €1,500 gross to €1,800 gross. He
had rejected this again and again with his predecessor. Empar, his secretary then earns €
4,000 (more like a bank director of a small bank).

Again and again the more than generous handling of public money shows up.

Budget for Fiestas:
This budget of 120,000 € already almost used up - the next Fiesta, on the 3rd weekend in
July lasts 2 weeks long.

Asphalting on the Cumbre:

The 200,000 € subsidy from the province of Alicante has unfortunately expired because
the deadline for retrieving the money expired at the end of last year. With this subsidy the
asphalting work could have started at the beginning of this year.

Support by Dirk Rheindorf:

he will only visit our monthly meetings again in October because he is very much chal-
lenged in the summer months in his restaurant (Steakhouse Moraira), but he has definitely
promised his support if someone needs help.

His phone number (mobile): 608 32 15 39

Summer party:
We have informed Dirk Rheindorf that this year we will not organize a festival on our own
(a budget of 3.000 € is available), but we are willing to participate if other clubs participate.

International festival in Javea:
takes place today (27.06.), tomorrow and Saturday



New restaurant in Moraira:
Tanja from "Chiringuito Moraig" has opened the "Senillar 25" in Moraira. It is located next

to the "Tutti Frutti".

Next monthly meeting: 25 July



